    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      April 12, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Aldermen Monica Rozier and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting was John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, as well as David Van Leer with Cochran.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the March Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 04/07/2022.
Dave reported that the Tank Project is progressing. Backfilling was completed today; April 12th and the concrete has been tested by inspectors and passed. Activity will slow down now until June or July when Phoenix begins the process of erecting steel. Vern Bauman Contracting may be on site to start pipe installation. Phoenix has submitted the first pay application in the amount of $73,150.00. This will be paid from the City Water Account. CE Contracting has requested a Notice to Proceed date of May 16, 2022, for the Water Distribution Upgrade project with an estimated completion sometime in mid-August. The City has no issue with this. A Pre-construction Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 14 at 2:00 PM. This project requires five easements which have been prepared by City Attorney Mark Bishop. Contacts have been made and one Easement is signed and ready for submission to the Recorder and the other four should be obtained shortly. The preliminary road design for Clement Road was authorized at the March Council Meeting and a topographic survey was begun on April 8th. Mayor Monia informed Dave that the 911 Call Center has requested approval from the Board to move their antenna from the existing standpipe to the new water tank. This should be possible. Dave will inform Phoenix that we will need mounting brackets. John Lurk does not think that Missouri DNR allows anything to be mounted on handrails anymore. Cochran has a list of requirements to install an antenna on a water tank that we can implement. When the new tank is complete and the standpipe is demolished, we can contact 911 to move it. This action was approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt. Clerk Randoll will provide contact information to Cochran. Dave left the meeting at 7:20 PM.
Water Superintendent John Lurk requested approval to buy a locator since the need for one has become more frequent with the current projects. He’s been borrowing one from PWSD #1. The Council agreed.

Clerk’s notes: The paint at the Treatment Plant is not holding up on the new grating and handrails. Mayor Monia will speak with Rottler for a solution. John Lurk stated that tnemic paint will have to be used in that environment. The 1.7% of the RE and PP Tax collected by the City of Bloomsdale was paid to Linda Wagner on March 16, 2022. The amount was $665.12. Clerk Randoll had to apply for a UIE (Unique Identification Number) from SAM.gov for the reporting process of money received from ARPA. The first report is due April 30, 2022. The renewal application for the Commercial Policy was submitted to Lakenan Insurance on March 30, 2022. The current policy expires May 30, 2022. Clerk Randoll spoke with Christopher Bauman regarding resurfacing the basketball court in the City Park on March 30, 2022. Their plant is up and running, but they are behind from last year and there are several customers ahead of the City. It will be done as soon as possible, maybe up to 6 weeks. The 2022 Adopting Ordinance from General Code is ready for approval. Jamie Reynolds has reached out regarding the driveway at his new construction on Clement Road and how best to proceed with the upcoming waterline upgrade and road widening. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Two residents from Clement Road have also reached out several times regarding the excessive speed of people driving on Clement Road. They asked about speed bumps, which will not happen as they had to be removed once already in the past. They also asked about installing more speed limit signs and stop signs. These are not viable options either. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
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